
I am writing to provide an update on the service activities and Membership Monthly Report 
(MMR) for Zone 11, as well as to share the steps I have taken to engage with club directors 
and officers. 

I have sent an introductory email to all the club directors and officers assigned to me, with 
the exception of the Dallas Frisco Indians club, as I did not have their contact details. In 
this email, I introduced myself, outlined my responsibilities, provided information about 
the upcoming cabinet meeting, and requested their attendance. Additionally, I asked for 
the dates and locations of their club meetings to facilitate planning my visits. 

I intended to reach out to the club presidents and secretaries by phone. Unfortunately, I 
was unable to do so as I could not locate their contact details. I will continue to seek this 
information to establish direct communication with them. 

The Dallas Indian Lions Club held their first General Body Meeting (GBM) for this Lion year 
on July 17, 2024, at Little Rome restaurant in Plano. The meeting was attended by 13 
members. During the meeting, members participated in the Eye Glasses service project 
and successfully collected a number of glasses. 

Membership and Financial Updates 

• Membership Dues: The treasurer of the Dallas Indian Lions Club is currently out of 
the country. However, the membership dues are expected to be paid by the end of 
July. 

• Service Report and MMR: The Service Report and Membership Monthly Report 
(MMR) will be submitted soon. 

I will continue to monitor the progress of our clubs and ensure that all necessary reports 
are submitted promptly. If there are any specific areas you would like me to focus on or any 
additional information you require, please let me know. 

Thank you for your continued support and guidance. Please let me know if I missed to 
report anything. Appreciate if you could please share any format to report.  

Best regards, 

Sampoorna Ramakrishna (Sammy) 

Zone Chair, Zone 11 
District 2-X1 

734-233-1689 


